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President’s Report 
October 2016 

 
 
 
Construction 
 
Crystal City Library – Construction is moving on the project.  We are pleased with the 
progress on the library.   
 
Partnerships 
 
Met with Workforce Board, Texas Workforce Commission Staff, and Del Rio Chamber of 
Commerce regarding funding for Aviation program and Skills Development Grant. 
 
Met with Medina Valley ISD Superintendent to discuss long-term growth plans within the 
district. 
 
Hosted Leadership Uvalde staff for a tour and information about the college 

 
Other 
 
Ad Valorem Taxes – Received notice from UCAD on the results of the litigation with Kenneth 
Arthur estate. 
 
College Rodeo – We had good crowds both nights of the college rodeo, thanks for all the 
supporters. 
 
Conversation with Students – Met with both Uvalde and Del Rio students regarding issues 
and concerns 
 
Meetings 

 Attended the Legislative Budget Board hearing on our Legislative Appropriations 
Request on 9/28 – pretty routine no questions asked of SWTJC 

 Upcoming – Texas Association of Community College Presidents meeting on October 
18th and 19th. 

 


